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September 15, 2012
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
President Raymond Forbes called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m., September 15, 2012.
The meeting was held at the club’s field shelter.  There were 10 members in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the August 18, 2012, meeting, were approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Hank Mausolf reported that the club account had a balance of $565.60. President Forbes reported that donations to the food fund had provided the club with lunch on Saturdays, gas for the mower this past summer, and  a birthday cake for Scott Kleckner   President Forbes gave the treasurer $27.00 which was the balance remaining in the food fund.  As of September 15, 2012, there was a balance in the club account of $592.60.  There were no outstanding expenses or receipts.
Old Business: 
There was no old business.
New Business:
President Forbes said that the club membership renewals are coming up.  Club membership has declined and the club may have to consider a dues increase or asking Leo if he would be willing to reduce the field rental.  It was suggested that If not enough money is received from dues, senior membership dues could be increased, or members could be assessed for the shortage.  The issue was put on hold until after members have renewed.
Kirk Hallows mentioned that we need string for the trimmer.  Eugene Albrycht said that it was time to get the mower ready for winter.  

Hank Mausolf reported that the AMA ballots will come out with the AMA membership renewals.

Don’t forget to send in your renewals and ballots.  AMA membership is up 11,123 members since end of last year.  There has been an increase in both senior and family memberships.  This is the first time in many years that AMA has had an increase in membership.  At the end of August, 2012, AMA had a membership increase of 107.8%
Hank reported that Charlie Mc Gee, a long time Aeromasters Club member, passed away last week.

 President, Raymond Forbes, announced that he will not be serving as club president next year. The club will need to find someone to replace him as president.  Election of officers is coming up in December.
Event Coordinator, Greg McCracken reported that our Rotary guest, Scott Lyons and his young guest would be joining us, later in the day. Greg brought his laptop with rc aero simulator. Members brought their planes, helicopters and boats, providing our guests for a day at the field, with a sense of what RC is all about.
Hank reminded the club of upcoming events:

              FARM Club Float Fly     Lake Ritchie   .                            Oct. 6, 2012 

                                                    Bealton, VA

              Culpeper Air Fest           Culpeper Regional Airport         Oct. 13, 2012 

                                                     12517 Beverly Ford Rd

                                                     Brandy Station, VA

              Wings and Wheels         Stafford Regional Airport            Oct. 20, 2012

                                                     75 Aviation Way, Fredericksburg, VA 
The club’s fall picnic was held after the meeting.  Beautiful weather, good fellowship and delicious food was enjoyed by all.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube

.  
